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RSIPF arrests five suspects following arson incident in Guadalcanal 
Province 

 
Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) at the Tetere Police Station in 

Guadalcanal Province have arrested five suspects following an arson incident that 

happened at Teubala Village, North Guadalcanal on 5 April 2021. 

An initial report on the incident say a group of people from Tuebala Village went to Ghavagha 

Village to ask compensation in relation to an assault incident that happened at Tuebala on 

3 April 2021. It is alleged that while they were still negotiating the compensation, a group of 

people from Ghavaha, armed with knives, spears, stones, attacked the group from Tuebala. 

They continued to attack and chase them towards their village at Tuebala. It is further alleged 

that the attackers burned down nine dwelling houses and six kitchens at Tuebala.  

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Guadalcanal Province Chief Superintendent Alfred 

Uiga says, “The matter was reported at the Tetere Police Station and officers attended and 

conducted investigation.” 

PPC Uiga says, “Five suspects were arrested on 7 April in relation to the incident and 

placed in the cell at the Tetere Police Station awaiting further dealings and remand 

applications.”  

He adds, “I call on both parties in the incident to refrain from any further retaliation and allow 

police to investigate the matter. I appeal to members of the communities at Tuebala and 

Ghavaha who may have any information about the incident to come forward and supply the 

information to investigators at the Tetere or Henderson police stations.” 

 

//End// 
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24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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